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This document is for informational purposes only. 
The original document may be obtained at the Town Hall. 

 
Town of Danville 

Board of Selectmen 
 Monday, April 3, 2023 

7:00 PM 
 
6:55 PM 
Meeting is Video-Recorded 
 
Selectmen Present: Shawn O’Neil, Chair; Dennis Griffiths, Vice Chair, Sheila Johannesen, Joe Hester, Annemarie 
Inman 
 
Others Present: Gail Turelli, Land Use Administrator;  Residents: Doug Anderson of Doug’s Tree Service; Logan Silver; 
Steven and Bianca Marschner 
 
Shawn called the meeting to order at 6:55 PM and opened the meeting with a moment of silence for the troops who 
put themselves in harm’s way.  All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance 
 

I.  Delegate Session 
Shawn opens the Delegate Session and asks if there are any members of the public not on the agenda who wish to 
address the BOS. As no members of the public wished to speak, Shawn closes the Delegate session at 6:57 PM 
 

II. Agenda 
 
Doug Anderson (Doug’s Tree Service):  Shawn explains to the BOS that the Planning Board had placed conditions on 
Doug Anderson and his business to resolve some issues. The conditions were not met, so the BOS issued a cease-
and-desist order on Doug’s Tree Service until the corrections were made. He confirms that Mr. Anderson has since 
met with the Planning Board and the situation has been remedied.  
 
Shawn asks Mr. Anderson why he didn’t follow the conditions the Planning Board had originally put in place. Mr. 
Anderson explains that he was unaware there was a one-year timeline to complete everything and believed any 
issues would be addressed when he went before the Planning Board for the second portion of the project. He states 
that he was confused because he found out about the timeline after the fact and he thought someone would have 
called him and let him know he was almost out of his year and he would need to write for an extension. Mr. Anderson 
notes that the matter is neither here nor there, several thousands of dollars later.   
 
Shawn explains the BOS must do their side too and tries to work with everyone. He states the onus is on Mr. 
Anderson to understand the conditions. Mr. Anderson reiterates it’s over with. Shawn confirms with Gail the 
Planning Board had approved Mr. Anderson’s project and the BOS can now relinquish the cease-and-desist order. 
Shawn motions for the BOS to release the cease-and-desist order on Doug Anderson/Anderson’s Tree Service. 
Second by Sheila.  There is further discussion. 
 
Dennis states he reviewed the Planning Board minutes and feels there are inaccuracies between the minutes and 
the video, noting the minutes have not been approved yet. He explains he is uncomfortable with not understanding 
exactly what went on. He did watch the video and knows that Mr. Hantman added seven special needs. Dennis states 
his biggest hesitation is that Mr. Anderson needs to take responsibility for the issues going forward. Mr. Anderson 
responds that he admitted it was an oversight on his part. He is taking steps and has a grader lined up, and is meeting 
with Mr. Seaver (Road Agent) to have him explain where Mr. Anderson needs to put the silt socks. Dennis confirms 
the Planning Board decided on using silt socks. Mr. Anderson states they agreed that he needs to install them on the 
entryway coming in, on both sides of the road where the paved driveway is coming in plus five (5) feet beyond that 
point. Mr. Seaver will inspect the area before, during, and after the work to make sure the installation adheres to 



04/03/23 – 4/17/23 approved as amended  

Page 2 of 8 
 

 
  

the Town’s criteria from pavement to pavement.  Dennis clarifies Mr. Anderson is just storing firewood and 
confirmed that Mr. Anderson understands he is in the Commercial/Industrial zone with separate zoning rules, 
including that Mr. Anderson cannot build a home there. Mr. Anderson states that he can build a building there. 
Dennis reiterates that Mr. Anderson cannot build a residence there. Mr. Anderson disagrees stating if Dennis checks 
the by-laws he can (build a home). Dennis adamantly states that he can’t. Mr. Anderson states he is not at the BOS 
meeting for this (issue) and he will bring a lawyer for that. He states the by-laws state he can have residency in the 
building if it creates a hardship and suggests that Dennis check the zoning. Mr. Anderson continues that he has 
already read the zoning laws, his lawyer has read them, Mr. Hantman has already agreed to it, and reiterates this is 
not the reason he is at tonight’s BOS meeting.  
 
Dennis states that as a Selectman, his job is to understand every angle and he doesn’t have every angle because he 
was not involved in it until recently, so he is just asking questions. Mr. Anderson states he has been at this for three 
(3) years and is ready to sell the property because he didn’t think it would be this hard to run a firewood business 
from a piece of land that is agricultural.  Dennis explains that every town has rules and Danville has zoning rules. Mr. 
Anderson states that he is not at tonight’s meeting to argue and that can be done at another meeting. He just wants 
the BOS’s blessings to release the cease-and-desist so he doesn’t have to bring his attorney to the meeting. Sheila 
and Shawn agree the BOS is addressing the cease-and-desist order.  
 
Joe states he was at the Planning Board meeting as the BOS representative and believes the Planning Board wanted 
to at least get the pavement done. Mr. Anderson states he has a year to ensure that is done and he will have it done 
before summer. Joe reiterates he’s bringing this information back to the BOS from the Planning Board that until the 
pavement is done, the cease-and-desist should stay in place.  Mr. Anderson states that’s not right. Joe reiterates it 
was the feeling of the Planning Board. Mr. Anderson confirms that Gail was at that meeting and the Planning Board 
gave him the removal of the cease-and-desist order as part of the conditions. Shawn explains the Planning Board 
cannot remove a cease-and-desist order.  
 
Mr. Anderson reiterates the Planning Board recommended the cease-and-desist order be removed under the 
conditions the pavement would be done as part of the pre-approval. Sheila states she watched the meeting and the 
cease-and-desist was discussed a little. Dennis asks if it was discussed after all the waivers went through.  Mr. 
Anderson states the Planning Board granted removal, but it had to come from the BOS but saw no reason that it 
couldn’t be removed.  
 
Shawn confirms that Mr. Anderson will meet the conditions (from the Planning Board) before summer, noting that 
is only a couple of months away. He asks if Mr. Anderson will go on record that he will have this done in sixty (60) 
days. Mr. Anderson refuses to go on record. He states that is not summer, and they will be done before fall.  He also 
states that he will not be pulling anything out of there. The wood sitting there will be there until the fall. Mr. 
Anderson notes there will hardly be any traffic going in and out of there right now. The Planning Board told him he 
had one year to get that done and Chip (Current) told him not to make the mistake and plan on the Planning Board’s 
good graces if he didn’t have this done the next time. Mr. Anderson reiterates his misunderstanding that it needed 
to be done within a year and he wants to put his building there. If he can’t get his building done, and can’t get his 
road in there, there is no sense in him staying in Town, so he wants it done. He has to wait until he has a paver 
coming and get the Road Agent there so he can explain to the pavers what needs to be done so everything meets 
the final criteria. Mr. Anderson states the Planning Board gave him the conditions last year of what needed to be 
done but didn’t give him a cease-and-desist so that he couldn’t work there. Sheila explains the cease-and-desist 
came from the BOS. Mr. Anderson states he had things he had to get done in that year and did some, but didn’t do 
the road because he didn’t think it had to be done in that year.  
 
Annemarie states this is a matter of process. The cease-and-desist order has to be released in order for Mr. Anderson 
to do anything, so it’s a catch-all. She states Mr. Anderson has been put on notice that he has a year to do these 
things, and is now aware of the timeframe. Annemarie states she feels the BOS is at the spot. Shawn reminds Mr. 
Anderson that he should not rely on the BOS’ good graces to release the cease-and-desist order the next time. Mr. 
Anderson states he will take ownership of that. Shawn states he wants to be clear. He understands Mr. Anderson 
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wants to run his business and the BOS wants to be helpful but has to protect what the Townspeople have 
administered in their vote and regulations. 
 
Shawn calls the question on his motion to release the cease-and-desist order on Doug Anderson/Anderson’s Tree 
Service. Vote is 4-yes, 1-no, 0- abstentions (4-1-0). Dennis votes no. The cease-and-desist will be released. Shawn 
explains that Mr. Anderson can pick up the paperwork tomorrow. Mr. Anderson asks that the paperwork also be 
forwarded to Henry, Justin, and himself.  
 
ATV Permission Permits: Shawn addresses Steven and Bianca Marschner. They explain they are at the meeting to 
show their faces about the four-wheeling. Ms. Marschner states that she spoke to Kim and was told to come to the 
meeting and introduce themselves. Shawn confirms they are the two (2) people that Dave Drislane did not know. 
Mr. Marschner states he and Mr. Drislane just met on the trail and Mr. Drislane had recommended that he be 
nominated for permission (to ride). Shawn states that if Mr. Drislane does not know somebody, he wants to make it 
very clear so he goes over the rules. Shawn explains that by applying for (ATV) riding permission, the BOS wants to 
make it very clear the only place in Town the BOS is giving permission to ride on is the right-of-way on Town-owned 
property the trail goes through. Riders have to get written permission from each landowner whose property they 
ride through and the Fish and Game laws are very clear on that. The permission is only for access to the Town-owned 
segments of the 300’ right-of-way under the powerlines. The (ATV) group has received permission from the other 
landowners to allow riders to ride on their lands which gives access (to the powerlines). Shawn explains the Town 
Warrant just passed to continue the ATV permission programi and if Mr. Drislane doesn’t know someone, he tells 
them to come to a BOS meeting to demonstrate their commitment. Shawn states he wants the applicant to have a 
conversation with the BOS so they are aware of the rules and everyone is on the same page. Mr. and Ms. Marschner 
agree. Shawn states he has no problem signing their permission applications. Mr. Marschner confirms that he can 
return to pick up his permission form. Shawn assures him it will be signed at tonight’s meeting.  
 
Mr. Marschner states he has a question regarding the Town line (on the map) and asks if he needs to speak to Mr. 
Drislane or if the BOS can answer his question. Shawn states that he knows a little bit about the map. He confirms 
the red lines are the authorized trails and riders need to stay on the dashed lines, even though the other property is 
also Town property. Mr. Marschner asks about the spaces between two red lines. Dennis explains that is privately 
owned land and the landowner owns the land on both sides of the powerlines. He has posted permission for riders 
to cut through there. Mr. Marschner asks about a smaller cut. Dennis suggests that he confirm the map with Mr. 
Drislane, but he believes that is another private landowner with whom Mr. Drislane is trying to get permission (to 
ride). Mr. Marschner notes that he lives at 33 Sandown. Dennis explains that as long as he stays under the power 
lines, no one should bother him. He notes that is where Fish and Game was grabbing everyone until the BOS put the 
permission process in place. Dennis encourages Mr. Marschner to talk to Kim if he has any further questions.  
 
Logan Silver explains that he is at the BOS meeting for the same reason and believes the BOS has signed his 
application. Shawn reiterates that Mr. Drislane is the first line of information and if he doesn’t know the applicants, 
the BOS is concerned about people riding off the trail, noting that Fish and Game will hand out nice big tickets and 
this is what the permissions hope to prevent. By having the applicant come to a BOS meeting, showing  99% of their 
effort, the riders know ahead of time (where they are allowed to ride).  Shawn states he believes Mr. Silver is well 
aware of the program and has no problem signing his permissions application. Sheila confirms Mr. Silver has a copy 
of the map. Shawn explains he wants to ensure Mr. Silver understands that just because (the map) shows all the 
Town property, the permission to ride is only for the right-of-way under the powerlines, approximately 300’ wide. 
Shawn reiterates the other trails in the Town Forest that are not permitted for ATV riding. Mr. Silver clarifies that he 
can return tomorrow to pick up his permission permit. Shawn explains that everything will be signed and ready for 
him. 
 
Sheila suggests the BOS put a month/date of expiration on the permission permits because they are only for one 
year. Shawn agrees the idea has merit to it because the permissions would sunset if people moved out of Town. 
Shawn suggests marking all the new applications/permits with an expiration date of April 30, 2024, and riders will 
need to re-apply. Shawn expresses his concern that this should be simple for people, perhaps through an e-mailed 
renewal. He notes the BOS doesn’t need to come up with a process right now, but he does agree the permissions 



04/03/23 – 4/17/23 approved as amended  

Page 4 of 8 
 

 
  

should sunset for people who move out of Town. 
 
Security Camera Project: Dennis states he spoke with Glen Smith and the cameras are high quality but do not have 
the ability to zoom. He explains that zooming could only happen in real-time. The cameras will provide a good image 
that can be pinched and zoomed if they are reviewed. Dennis notes that a camera that can zoom is 2.5 times more 
expensive than a regular camera. The cameras are approximately $100 each, and cameras with an auto-focus are 
approximately $210-$250 each. Dennis states he is comfortable with the cameras in the quote, but is uncomfortable 
with the HIK Vision company that makes the cameras and the technology because this is a Chinese company that is 
partly owned by the Chinese Communist Government. He notes they are not allowed to sell their technology to the 
US Government. Dennis confirms this company is under government sanctions, but it does not apply to local 
governments. The cameras can be purchased at the local, retail, and possibly state level, but not by the Federal 
Government. Annemarie states she has a big problem with that regarding compliance.  Shawn suggests the BOS 
should see if there is alternative equipment. Annemarie states she can screen the company and let the BOS know 
what they can and can’t do with them, but she would not recommend anything sanction-related.  
 
Shawn suggests the BOS is okay with the vendor, but needs alternate cameras. Dennis states he’s not completely 
against HIK Vision but believes everyone should be aware of the issue and it may be the only way to get a quality 
product. Shawn notes the possibility that every image could be going over to Mainland China. Dennis explains the 
cameras are a closed-looped system but can talk to each other across the Internet and that is where the closed-loop 
breaks. The BOS can access the cameras from anywhere via a web browser with pre-determined permissions, but 
so can anyone else. He suggests moving forward with asking for an alternative product. Shawn asks Gail to put this 
item back on the agenda for the next BOS meeting.  
 
Purple Heart Community Update: Kim has ordered the signs through the NHDOT program. The signs will be installed 
at the front and back end of Town and the third sign will be installed around the Veteran’s Memorial or at Day Field. 
She has contacted the American Legion for their input. Sheila states she has spoken with the Legion and they are 
agreeable to having the sign on the Veteran’s Memorial. She notes she believes that Kingston and/or Brentwood are 
also Purple Heart towns.  
 
Town Website Updating: Dennis states he is looking for BOS approval to go back to Civic+ and asking them for an 
upgraded package. He would like to refresh the entire website with a different look. Dennis explains that Civic+ is 
the Town’s website provider, and also provides similar technologies as well as add-ons and plug-ins for many other 
towns across the country. Dennis notes that Danville’s package was installed in 2015 and hasn’t been updated since 
then. Civic+ has since developed new management controls around developing and managing the Town’s website 
and he would like to inquire what would be a good model to update the website and what would it cost for Civic+ 
to update what the Town currently has. Shawn suggests it is the consensus of the BOS to move forward with getting 
this information. He states he would like something where department heads could be more self-serving, making it 
easier for them to do their updates, noting that many are still hesitant to do this. Dennis agrees the current website 
is clunky. 
 
Sheila explains that when the Town changed to Civic+ in 2015, a lot of Town information was lost. There is a short 
discussion of the changeover process. Dennis reiterates the current website is tired and an update would allow other 
people to do their stuff. He notes that he’s worked with it, and even as an IT tech, it is clunky. He states he will pursue 
the issue with the end goal of an updated system that is easier for individuals to manage their stuff and a new look. 
Shawn reminds Dennis that Civic+ is a template so he won’t get a drastic new look. Dennis explains he's trying to 
encourage people to get more information from the Town’s website and that’s why he wants a relaunch with a 
different look, a different color scheme, etc. Joe notes it is important to remember that most people won’t search 
more than three (3) levels down. 
 
Civic Engage: Dennis asks the BOS for permission to start visiting the Town’s department heads and those 
responsible for posting information on the website to show them how to update their web pages. Shawn notes this 
worked well with the recent snowstorm when Casella suspended trash pick-up. He states updates can be used for 
things like public safety, road closures, etc.  Dennis explains the website can also be used as an internal 
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communication tool. Departments can set up internal groups and send out push notifications to those groups. He 
reiterates the idea is to facilitate faster and more unified communication. 
 
Annemarie asks if updates to the website would allow residents to ask if they can be put on the BOS agenda.  Dennis 
explains it is not a two-way communication process. Sheila notes that when discussing BOS meetings, board 
members need to be careful of what they discuss on the website, noting the rules of a quorum.  Shawn clarifies the 
website is a one-way broadcasting network. Annemarie states it would be good for Chris Tracy (Town Clerk)  when 
she is doing her Saturday hours. Shawn notes it would have been good to be able to do this when they had to cancel 
the BOS meeting at the last minute.  
 
Shawn states he wants to extend kudos to the Fire Dept. for how they dealt with the electrical fire started by the 
recent thunderstorm.  

 
III. Old/New Business 

 
Minutes: The BOS review the minutes for the March 20, 2023 BOS public meeting. Dennis asks to clarify line #195 
by changing the term vegetation control to damage control. He also notes that on line #223 there is a typo in the 
spelling of Mr. Springer’s name that needs to be corrected. Dennis motions to approve the minutes as amended. 
Second by Sheila. Vote is unanimous (5-0).  
 
Non-Public Minutes: The review of the minutes for the March 20, 2023, BOS Non-Public session is postponed due 
to Kim’s absence.  
 
Signature File: The BOS review and sign the documents in the Signature File.  
 
Hazardous Mitigation Plan Grant: Shawn explains the grant has been extended for the updated plan that was 
worked on during the fall of 2022. Steve had previously worked on it and signed it. Dennis and Sheila need to sign 
the extension.  
 
Shawn notes there are several applications for various committee appointments in the Signature File. He states he 
would like to wait until the end of April so that all the departments, boards, and committees have time to make their 
recommendations. Dennis explains the process of  applications and BOS approvals to Joe.  
 
Shawn signs the approval for the re-appointment/re-election of members of the Fire Dept, the Fire Wards, and the 
Fire Warden 
 
MS32: Shawn explains this is the form submitted to the State for the approved Operating Budget. He reminds the 
BOS that for FY23 the approved budget is the Default Budget. 
 
Home Occupation Application/Permit: The BOS review a new application for a home painting business. Sheila asks 
if this was the same application the BOS had questioned at the last meeting. Gail explains this was a different one, 
but the one Sheila was referencing is also in tonight’s Signature File and that application is in compliance. Sheila asks 
if a resident can have a hairdresser business in a residential zone. Shawn confirms that a hairdressing business is 
now an approved home occupation and the application form needed to be updated to reflect that change. He 
explains that he suspected the business was allowed, but the paperwork that was originally submitted did not match. 
The exemption now allows one (1) customer at a time. The previous exemption did not allow that to happen. Shawn 
confirms all the corrections have been made to the paperwork.  
 
Intent to cut:  Shawn explains the process of permitting and cutting timber on private property and how taxes are 
assessed for that. Dennis asks if permits were required if a landowner was cutting less than ten (10) trees. There is 
a short discussion and the consensus is that no permit is needed if the timber being cut totals less than 10,000 board 
feet. 
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Town Announcements: Shawn reads the Town Announcements listed below. Sheila adds the following:   
 Saturday, April 22: Earth Day- Bag Collection at the Community Center at the front desk 8:00 AM- 10:00 

AM. This is for the blue bags.  
 Saturday, April 29- Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day  in Plaistow, at the Plaistow Public Works 

Facility, 144 Main St. Plaistow. 9:00 AM- 12:00 Noon. Contact the Town Road Agent ( Jim Seaver) with any 
questions. Sheila asks if there could be a flyer posted on the Town’s website and at the Town Hall. 

 Saturday, April 29- Spring Bulk Pick-up. Sign-ups will be available beginning April 8 and are due no later 
than April 17, 2023. Shawn explains the cut-off date is needed so Casella can set up the route for that day. 
He asks the public to submit their forms as early as possible. Sheila asks that any material put curbside early 
be covered with a tarp to prevent added water weight. Shawn explains the program works well and was 
developed a few years ago by Scott Borucki. 

 
Selectmen’s Newsletter:  Sheila explains the Selectmen’s Newsletter was not done last year, but has been done in 
the past and mailed with the June tax bills. She states she would like to continue this and outlines some of the 
information that is usually contained in the newsletter. Shawn notes he thought a newsletter was done last year and 
agrees that it should be continued. He notes the New Police Station Building Committee has asked to put something 
in the newsletter. Shawn suggests the letter will need wordsmithing, formatting, etc., and states the New Police 
Station information needs to be a priority. He asks Sheila to find a copy of the last newsletter and to begin working 
on it.  
 
FY23 Budget: Sheila asks if the BOS can send out copies of the budget to the various departments, boards, and 
committees so they can know what their FY23 budgets are. Shawn explains that the changeover to the new 
accounting system is complete and all of this week’s payroll and pay warrants came through the new system, so MRI 
has all the correct numbers and all the reports came out today. The BOS can now get year-to-date budget 
information for each account and this information can be dispersed to everyone. Sheila asks to remind everyone the 
Town Operating Budget is the Default Budget. She expresses her concern that boards may go over their budgets, 
particularly at the end of the year. Shawn reminds her that anyone going over their budget needs prior approval 
from the BOS because the BOS has to reallocate Town funds to cover those overages. Sheila notes the Planning 
Board and the Recreation Committee both went over their FY22 budgets. Shawn explains the Planning Board can go 
over its budget because its expenditures are offset by revenue received from the reimbursement of fees, etc. Sheila 
explains the Recreation Committee ordered something and didn’t have sufficient funds remaining in their budget to 
cover those costs. Shawn confirms the Recreation Committee went over its budget and states he will look into it. 
Sheila notes that it was a misunderstanding.  
 
Audubon Society Inquiry: Dennis states he was made aware the Town received a phone call from the Audubon 
Society today because they had received a call from someone in town stating that the Town Forest was being 
destroyed. He explains it was just a message and suggests the Conservation Commission should speak with the 
Audubon Society. Dennis states it is important to bring up this issue in public and asks Shawn if he has heard of any 
issues. Shawn states he is unaware of any issues and was not aware the Audubon Society had contacted the Town. 
He believes the issue is because someone is upset with the election results (of several Citizen Petition warrants) and 
states the Audubon Society will not find anything.  
 
Sheila states that she was the person who called and she called as a resident and abutter because her property abuts 
the Town Forest.  She states she called the Audubon Society because the water is being drained so much behind her 
and she believes the Conservation Commission is draining it. Annemarie asks if Sheila had contacted the 
Conservation Commission. Sheila states she did not. Annemarie asks why Sheila contacted the Audubon Society first. 
Sheila states she spoke with the Road Agent. Annemarie again asks why Sheila didn’t talk to the Conservation 
Commission if she felt they were causing the problem. Sheila states that as an abutter, she didn’t need to, and she 
went to the Audubon Society to see if they knew what was going on. Annemarie reiterates her question, noting that 
it is a very general one, asking if Sheila thought it was the Conservation Commission, why didn’t she go to them first.   
 
Sheila states that she didn’t think of it (contacting the Conservation Commission) and didn’t need to. Annemarie 
explains that she would go to the person before accusing them of doing something. Sheila states she didn’t accuse 
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anyone, she just asked a question, and she had not spoken with anyone from the Audubon Society yet. Annemarie 
states the Conservation Commission should get involved if they are doing this and need to know what the action is 
for. Shawn explains there is a settlement regarding Tuckertown Rd drainage that by court order, requires the Town 
to keep the water at a particular level and when the water is drained it has to meet that requirement. He notes that 
is why the beaver dams have been put in there. Sheila states the Conservation Commission did not put the pipes in.  
 
Shawn reminds Sheila that when she was on the Forestry Committee, she showed the BOS pictures of the water 
dam she was involved in and he knows the beaver dam going across was put in there. Sheila reiterates the pipes 
aren’t there. Shawn explains the pipes set the water level. Dennis asks if the pipes were ever there. Sheila states 
they were there, but aren’t there now. She explains how the structure of the beaver pipes is similar to a culvert. She 
notes that as she was driving by tonight, she noticed a pipe floating in the back. Shawn notes that with the recent 
large amounts of water, something may have happened. 
 
Dennis asks if the issue is within the BOS’ purview or if it needs to go to the Conservation Commission to be resolved. 
He notes his frustration that Sheila is on the BOS and that the Conservation Commission reports to the BOS; stating 
if she had a problem with the Conservation Commission, she just had to have a conversation. He explains that by 
calling the Audubon Society she created a message to them that doesn’t necessarily need to exist. If she had spoken 
to the Conservation Commission and wasn’t satisfied, or couldn’t get satisfaction from the BOS, then she could call 
the Audubon Society.  
 
Annemarie agrees that if Sheila thought the  Conservation Commission was adjusting the water table, she should 
have gone to them first. By going to the Audubon Society, no one has had an opportunity to discuss why the water 
was adjusted. Sheila states that she just left a message with the Audubon Society and has not spoken to anyone 
there.  Shawn states that Sheila needs to let the Conservation Commission know if she saw a pipe floating out there 
because they may not even know about it.  
 
Sheila states the Conservation Commission should have notified the abutters if they were going to do this. 
Annemarie notes Sheila has the power to talk to the Conservation Commission first and that would have been a 
better route. Sheila states she went to the Audubon Society as a resident, not as a BOS member. Annemarie notes 
that even as a resident, if she knew the Conservation Commission was the one who put the pipes in, she should go 
to them first.  
 
Dennis asks Sheila what she expects to get from the Audubon Society. Dennis summarizes that Sheila sees the water 
table dropping and doesn’t believe it’s legal and should not be happening. She states she has a pretty good idea of 
who is doing it and called the Audubon Society. He reiterates his question of what she thinks the Audubon Society 
will do. Sheila states she hasn’t had a conversation with them so she has no idea what they will do. Dennis explains 
the Audubon Society will probably overreact or not react at all and his concern is that they will overreact. Shawn 
agrees. He notes the normal state of that area has very little water out there and the water that is there is only 
because of the beavers. Sheila states it is the water in the back and explains the water flows through several dams. 
Shawn confirms Sheila’s description of the waterways. Sheila states the water behind her has never been as low as 
it is right now. Annemarie ask for clarification from Sheila who believes the water should be higher and she wants 
to know why it’s not. Sheila states she’s starting to see vegetation popping up. Shawn states it’s supposed to be, that 
all the water is due to the beavers. Sheila disagrees stating that directly behind her is different and explains the pipes 
used to be in there keeping the water level. Shawn states the BOS will look into it and find out what is going on with 
the pipes and address it.  
 
 

IV. Town Announcements     
Calendar 

 April 8- Saturday: Danville Rabies Clinic @ the Kimball Safety Complex. 10:00 AM-1:00 PM (back of the 
building) rain or shine. 

 April 27- Monday: Board of Selectmen’s meeting @ the Town Hall. 7:00 PM 
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 April 22- Saturday:  Earth Day. Bag Collection at the Community Center at the front desk 8:00 AM- 10:00 
AM. This is for the blue bags.  

 April 29-  Saturday: Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day in Plaistow at the Plaistow Public Works 
Facility, 144 Main St. Plaistow. 9:00 AM- 12:00 Noon. Contact the Town Road Agent ( Jim Seaver) with any 
questions.  

 April 29- Saturday:  Spring Bulk Pick-up. Sign-ups will be available beginning April 8 and are due no later 
than April 17, 2023.  

 May 27- Saturday: Memorial Day Parade and Purple Heart Ceremony (more information to follow.) 
 
As there are no further items to discuss, Shawn requests a Non-Public session under NH RSA 91-A 3:II (c). Sheila 
makes the requested motion. Second by Dennis. Roll call vote: Shawn-yes, Joe-yes, Dennis-yes, Annemarie-yes, 
Sheila-yes. 
   
The public session of the BOS  meeting ends at 8:10 PM 
 
Minutes derived by video provided on the Town of Danville website. 
 

      Respectfully Submitted 
Deborah A. Christie 

 
i Article 2023-23 Citizen Petition- Allowing Motorized Vehicles on the Town’s Lands 
Shall the Town adopt the position allowing the operation of motorized Vehicles on Town owned Land provided that all 
destruction of property laws and ordinances are abided, and the operators have obtained written permission from the Danville 
Board of Selectmen.  Vote: 402 yes,  271- no. Official Ballot: Annual Town Election Danville, New Hampshire. March 14, 
2023. Online at www.townofdanville.org. April 3, 2023 
 

http://www.townofdanville.org/

	This document is for informational purposes only.
	The original document may be obtained at the Town Hall.

